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Summary 

 
This report introduces reports from monitoring visits to the Ascension 
Community Trust and Kingston Voluntary Action. 

 
Recommendation 

 
 Members are asked to: 
 

 Receive this report and note its contents 
 
 

Main Report 
 

1. You receive monitoring visit reports at each of your meetings. These 
are in addition to the three substantial monitoring reports you receive 
annually.  One of these, a report reflecting on the monitoring and 
evaluation of “Working with Londoners” grants was submitted to your 
September 2014 meeting whilst the most recent six-monthly statistical 
monitoring report was submitted to your March 2015 meeting. As 
highlighted in this meeting’s Chief Grants Officer’s progress report, 
there has been a delay with the six-monthly statistical report and it will 
be submitted to your January 2016 Committee. 

 
2. The reports to this Committee are from visits to the Ascension 

Community Trust and Kingston Voluntary Action. The first award, 
relatively modest in size, supports work to tackle isolation amongst 
older people. The second is a larger grant and funds capacity-building 
by an infrastructure organisation working with frontline charities 
across six London boroughs. 
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